
 
 
 
 
 

Parks and Recreation Board Agenda    
Department of Public Services 

851 South Eton-Conference Room 
Wednesday, April 12, 2017  

6:30 PM 
I. Call to order  
II. Approval of the minutes of : Tuesday, March 7, 2017 (regular meeting)  
III. Agenda Items-Written and submitted by 5pm Monday at the Birmingham Ice 

 Sports Arena, one week prior to the meeting. 
1. Naming Contest Free Little Library for Barnum Park  

a. Naming Contest Finalists 
b. Naming Contest Winner 

IV. Communications/Discussion Items  
1. Springdale Shelter Concrete Project (verbal) 
2. Proposed 2017-2018 Capital Projects 
3. The City Commission Budget Session will be held on Saturday, April 22nd at  

8:30 am at City Hall Commission Room 
4. City of Birmingham Parks and Recreation Board Roster 
5. Pickleball Request Received March 21, 2017 
6. Articles  

a) Vinsetta Garage owner's new bistro plans move forward 
b) Duggan official: Detroit should sell golf courses 

7. Parks and Recreation Master Plan – Solicit Contractual Services  
8. Upcoming Department Events: 

a) DPS Open House-Saturday, May 13, 2017 (10am-2pm) 
b) 2017 Rouge River Day Clean-Up-Saturday, May 20, 2017 (9am-12pm) 
c) City of Birmingham Ice Show 

Friday, May 19th (7:00 pm), Saturday, May 20th (7:00 pm) 
Sunday, May 21st (2:00 pm) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
V. Unfinished Business 
VI. New Business 
VII. Open To The Public for Items Not On the Agenda 
VIII. Next Regular Meeting – Tuesday, May 2, 2017(DPS)  
IX. Adjournment 

Individuals requiring accommodations, such as interpreter services, for effective participation in this meeting should contact the City 
Clerk's Office at (248) 530-1880 at least on day in advance of the public meeting. 

Las personas que requieren alojamiento, tales como servicios de interpretación, la participación efectiva en esta reunión deben ponerse 
en contacto con la Oficina del Secretario Municipal al 

(248) 530-1880 por lo menos el día antes de la reunión pública. 
(Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964). 

If you cannot attend the meetings, please contact Connie Folk at the Birmingham Ice Arena (248) 530-1642. 
Minutes are available for review at the Birmingham Ice Sports Arena, 2300 East Lincoln, Birmingham, MI  48009 

 
PARKS & RECREATION BOARD MISSION STATEMENT 

We the Parks &Recreation Board of Birmingham will help other organizations and agencies to plan and share family activities in helping to prevent 
the desires and need to use alcohol, drugs, and tobacco by providing recreational programs for all ages, and to encourage recreational life styles. 

 



PARKS AND RECREATION BOARD MEETING MINUTES 
March 7, 2017 

 
Therese Longe, Chairperson, called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. at 851 S. Eton. 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Ross Kaplan, Therese Longe, Ryan Ross, Lilly Stotland  

and Bill Wiebrecht  
 
MEMBERS ABSENT:      John Meehan and Art Stevens  
 
STUDENT  
REPRESENTATIVES: Ben Gould, Groves Student 
    Joey Kummer, Seaholm Student 
 
ADMINISTRATION:  Lauren A. Wood, Director of Public Services 

Carrie A. Laird, Parks and Recreation Manager 
 
GUESTS:  Nasseem Kamin, Margaret Kowal, Cindy Rose and John Rusche 
 
Therese welcomed Ben Gould from Groves High School and Joey Kummer from Seaholm High 
School to the Parks and Recreation Board. 
 
It was moved by Bill Wiebrecht, seconded by Ross Kaplan that the minutes of the February 7, 
2017 regular meeting be approved. 
 
Yeas – 5 Ross Kaplan, Therese Longe, Ryan Ross, Lilly Stotland and Bill Wiebrecht  
Nays – 0 
Absent-2  John Meehan and Art Stevens  
 
AGENDA ITEM #1 – Trail Connection Location-Lower Baldwin 
Lauren stated that this a follow-up to the original report from the July 12, 2016 Parks and 
Recreation Board meeting on porous pave trail connection at Lower Baldwin. 
 
Lauren stated that Community Development Department has been reviewing crosswalk options 
including trail connectivity for W. Maple Road at this designated location and in turn evaluated 
possible alternatives for trail connections.  
 
Lauren stated that Lauren Chapman, Assistant City of Birmingham Planner has looked into  
options to connect the Quarton Lake Trail (north of Maple) and the Linden Park Trail (south of 
Maple) across West Maple Road.   
 
Carrie reviewed with the Parks and Recreation Board the proposed location for the proposed 
application for the use of porous pave at Lower Baldwin. 
 
Lauren stated that the Parks Board should determine the preferred alignment of trail 
connections from the public sidewalk to the trail networks, both north and south of W. Maple. 
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Bill Wiebrecht stated that it has been about ten years since there has been discussion on 
installing a pedestrian bridge to allow for the crossing Maple Road.  
   
Ross Kaplan suggested on shifting the trail on the north side of Maple Road  
 
Carrie reviewed with the Parks and Recreation Board the Trail Connection –North and South of 
Maple report that was prepared by Lauren Chapman, City of Birmingham Assistant Planner.  
Lauren Chapman provided four different options of bridges  and all would be ramps.  Carrie 
stated that costs were also provided in the report.     
 
Carrie stated that another option would be an at-grade crossing island on W. Maple Road at 
Baldwin Road and could be constructed to allow safe pedestrian crossing for trail users between 
the Quarton and Linden trails. Such a crossing island is estimated to cost approximately 
$50,000.  
 
Carrie stated that the crossing island would be affordable, accessible, and consistent with the 
MMTP.  Crossing islands would be beneficial for pedestrians and cyclists.    
 
Therese stated that the location shown is the only feasible location that considers existing guard 
rails, turning movements, and sight distance issues.  
 
Therese stated that location also conflicts with the turning movements to an existing 
driveway on the south side of the street and if the City wishes to pursue this option, it is 
suggested that some form of driveway relocation agreeable to the homeowner would 
be required. 
 
Therese asked when would the Parks and Recreation Board determine the preferred alignment 
of trail connections from the public sidewalk to the trail networks, both north and south of West 
Maple. 
 
Lauren stated that there has not been a time table set for the pedestrian crossing. 
  
It was moved by Lilly Stotland, seconded by Bill Wiebrecht to endorse and support the Planning 
Department recommendation for an at-grade pedestrian crossing on W. Maple Road just west 
of Baldwin Road. Further, to support pursuing the trail connection south of Maple Road from 
the sidewalk to the bridge at Lower Baldwin modifying the original July 12, 2016 staff proposal 
to a westerly connection. 
 
Yeas – 5  Ross Kaplan, Therese Longe, Ryan Ross, Lilly Stotland and Bill Wiebrecht  
Nays – 0 
Absent-2  John Meehan and Art Stevens  
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COMMUNICATIONS/DISCUSSION ITEMS #1-2017 Student Appointments For The Parks 
and Recreation Board 
 
Lauren provided to the Parks and Recreation Board information on the 2017 student 
appointments to City of Birmingham Boards and Commissions.  
No Action was taken by the Parks and Recreation Board 
 
COMMUNICATION/DISCUSSION ITEM #2- City of Birmingham Parks and Recreation 
Board Roster 
Lauren provided the updated City of Birmingham Parks and Recreation Board Roster that 
includes the student representatives. 
No Action was taken by the Parks and Recreation Board 
 
COMMUNICATION/DISCUSSION ITEM #3- Invasive Species Removal Update 
Carrie stated over the past several years, DPS has coordinated invasive species removal work in 
park areas throughout the city.  
 
Carrie stated that this spring at Barnum Park, the “no-mow” natural areas have been infected 
with invasive Canada thistle and invasive clover, this was a monumental problem last year 
especially.   Carrie stated that a contractor that specializes in prescribed burns, David 
Borneman, was consulted and advised that Barnum is a good candidate for a “burn”.  
 
Carrie stated that a notification letter will be sent to the neighbors and Homeowners Association 
presidents.  The Birmingham Fire Department is aware of this project and will have a truck 
assigned to monitor the burn. David Borneman’s personnel come equipped with safety 
equipment and water tanks as well.  
 
Carrie stated that the department looks forward to a positive results from prescribed burning 
and hopes to expand this program in the future to other natural areas in the City including 
Quarton Lake and Booth Park. 
 
Cindy Rose stated that the prescribed burn is an excellent idea.  
No Action was taken by the Parks and Recreation Board 
 
COMMUNICATION/DISCUSSION ITEM #4-Media release For the Naming Contest of the 
Free Little Library at Barnum Park 
Carrie stated that the notice is out and the office will be receiving entries until March 27, 2017.   
No Action was taken by the Parks and Recreation Board 
 
COMMUNICATION/DISCUSSION ITEM #5-Communication received from Phyllis Clark 
regarding Donation from Marshall Lasser-Basalt Stones Installation at Quarton Lake 
Lauren stated that a communication was received from Phyllis Clark in support of the donation 
from Marshall Lasser. 
No Action was taken by the Parks and Recreation Board 
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COMMUNICATION/DISCUSSION ITEM #6-The City Commission Budget Session will be 
held on Saturday, April 22nd  
Lauren stated to the Parks and Recreation Board the City Commission Budget session date and 
time.   
No Action was taken by the Parks and Recreation Board 
 
COMMUNICATION/DISCUSSION ITEM #7a-DPS Open House-Saturday, May 13, 2017 
(10am-2pm) 
Lauren stated to the Parks and Recreation Board the DPS Open House date and time.  
No Action was taken by the Parks and Recreation Board 
 
COMMUNICATION/DISCUSSION ITEM #7b-2017 Rouge River Day Clean-Up-Saturday, 
May 20, 2017 (9am-12pm) 
Lauren stated to the Parks and Recreation Board the 2017 Rouge River Clean-Up information. 
No Action was taken by the Parks and Recreation Board 
 
COMMUNICATION/DISCUSSION ITEM #7c-City of Birmingham Ice Show 

Lauren stated to the Parks and Recreation Board the 2017 City of Birmingham Ice Show 

information. 
No Action was taken by the Parks and Recreation Board 
 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 
OPEN TO THE PUBLIC FOR ITEMS NOT ON THE AGENDA: 
 
 
Therese stated that the next meeting will be held on Wednesday, April 12, 2017 at 6:30 pm at 
DPS. 

 
 
The meeting adjourned at 7:35 pm 
Connie J. Folk, Recreation Coordinator 

 

Parks and Recreation Board Meeting 3/7/2017 



 

  

NAME THE LITTLE FREE LIBRARY  

OFFICIAL ENTRY FORM 

Fall of 2016 the owl flew from its perch at Barnum Park for the winter.  In early 
spring it shall be returning to its perch on the southeast corner of Barnum Park. 

 
The City of Birmingham is looking to give the owl a name that will house books  

for all ages to “take a book or to leave a book”.    
Anyone may take a book or bring a book to share. 

 
The City of Birmingham Department of Public Services in cooperation with the City of 

Birmingham Parks and Recreation Board is now accepting name submissions for 

"The Little Free Library” located at: Barnum Park, 746 Purdy 

All entries must be submitted by mail or in person to the City of Birmingham 
Department of Public Services, Carrie Laird, Parks and Recreation Manager,  851 

South Eton, Birmingham, MI  48009 
 

Entries will be accepted February 27, 2017 – March 17, 2017 
 
Contestant’s Name:          
 
Address:            
 
Current Birmingham School Attending:       
(If Applicable) 

 
Current Grade:          
(If Applicable) 

 
Contact Number:          
 
E-Mail Address:          
 
Little Free Library Name Entry:        
 
Explanation of Name Choice:        
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The City of Birmingham Department of Public Services in cooperation with the City of 
Birmingham Parks and Recreation Board is now accepting name submissions for "The Little Free 
Library” located at: Barnum Park, 746 Purdy  

        

Contest Rules 
 All entries must be submitted by mail or in person on an official entry form to the City of 

Birmingham Department of Public Services.  Forms are available at the City of 
Birmingham Department of Public Services office or online: www.bhamgov.org 
Mailing information: City of Birmingham Department of Public Services 
    Carrie Laird, Parks and Recreation Manager 
    851 South Eton 
    Birmingham, MI  48009 
 

 Entries will be accepted February 27, 2017 – March 17, 2017. 
 

 Contestants must be residents of the City of Birmingham or a student of the Birmingham 
School District and may be of any age. City of Birmingham employees and their 
immediate family members are ineligible. City of Birmingham Parks and Recreation Board 
members and City Commission members and their immediate family members are also 
ineligible. 
 

 Suggestions for the Little Free Library name must not infringe on any trademarks or 
licensed products.  
 

 If more than one person submits the name chosen by the Parks and Recreation Board, a 
random drawing of the duplicate entries will determine the Grand Prize winner. 

        

Selection Process 
 The City of Birmingham Parks and Recreation Board will select three finalists for the  

“Little Free Library” and then will select the winning name for the “Little Free Library”. 
 

 The “Little Free Library's” name and contest winner will be announced at the Tuesday, 
April 11, 2017 Parks and Recreation Board meeting. 
  

 The Contest Winner’s Name will be placed on a plaque that will be installed on the  
“Little Free Library” located at Barnum Park. 
 

           

   

 

 

 

   

Little Library Naming Contest 

http://www.bhamgov.org/


MEMORANDUM 
 

        Department of Public Services 
 
DATE:   April 3, 2017 
 
TO:   Parks and Recreation Board Members 
 
FROM:  Lauren A. Wood, Director of Public Services 
 
SUBJECT: Capital Projects for 2017-2018 - Proposed 
 
 
As part of the budget process, the Department of Public Services submits proposed budget 
requests for the upcoming fiscal years to the City Manager.  These are recommended 
expenditures and may not become part of the final budget.  The Capital Improvement Project 
items for budget years 2017-2018, 2018-2019 and 2019-2020 are listed below.  These are 
items over and above regular department operational expenditures. 
 
2017-2018 
 
$15,000 Barnum Park Soccer Field Improvement 
$20,000 Barnum Ball Field Improvement 
$25,000 Drinking Fountains - Parks 
$25,000 Trail & Mile Markers 
$35,000 Benches/Trash Receptacles/Bike Racks Downtown Streetscape 
 
2018-2019  
 
$25,000 Trail & Mile Markers 
$25,000 Drinking Fountains - Parks 
$35,000 Benches/Trash Receptacles/Bike Racks Downtown Streetscapes 
$30,000 New Backstops (St. James and Poppleton) 
 
2019-2020 
 
$25,000 Drinking Fountains – Parks 
$600,000 Rouge River Pedestrian Bridge 
$35,000 Benches/Trash Receptacles/Bike Racks Downtown Streetscapes  

1 
 
 

Cfolk
Typewritten Text
Communication/Discussion Item #2



PARKS AND RECREATION BOARD
Article II, Section 78 

Objectives:  The Parks and Recreation Board shall promote a recreation program and a park development 
program for the City. The Board shall recommend to the city commission for adoption such rules and 
regulations pertaining to the conduct and use of parks and public grounds as are necessary to administer 
the same and to protect public property and the safety, health, morals, and welfare of the public. 

Seven members, Three-year Terms, Appointed by the City Commission 
Members must be electors of the City of Birmingham 
Meetings held the first Tuesday of each month at 6:30 PM. 

Last Name First Name

Home Address

Home
Business 

E-Mail Appointed Term Expires

Gould Ben

816 S. Bates

(248) 396-0007

bengould723@gmail.com

Student Representative
12/31/20172/27/2017

Kaplan Ross

635 Oak

(248) 645-6526

rkaplan@neumannsmith.com

3/13/202010/22/2007

Kummer Joseph

592 Oakland

(248) 792-7136

jkummer2327@gmail.com

Student Representative
12/31/20172/27/2017

Longe Therese

1253 Yosemite

(248) 258-6744

(313) 745-0138

tmquattro@gmail.com

Chairperson
3/13/20193/29/2004

Tuesday, March 28, 2017 Page 1 of 2
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Last Name First Name

Home Address

Home
Business 

E-Mail Appointed Term Expires

Meehan John

656 Chester

(248) 644-5923

john.meehan@att.net

Vice Chairperson
3/13/20203/18/2002

Ross Ryan

1872 Derby

(248) 705-6465

ryan.countryside@gmail.com

3/13/20185/21/2012

Stevens Raymond

1243 Ruffner

(248) 514-3740

art2953@gmail.com

3/13/20184/15/1996

Stotland Lilly

698 Hanna

(248) 433-3148

lstotland@vescooil.com

3/13/201912/7/2015

Wiebrecht William

1714 Torry

(248) 703-6503

whw989@wowway.com

3/13/201810/14/1991

Tuesday, March 28, 2017 Page 2 of 2
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DPS Open House 
851 S. ETON 

Birmingham, MI 48009 
 

Saturday, May 13, 2017 
10:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. 

 
Fun for the entire family with booths 

on composting and maintaining lawns,  
equipment displays plus hotdogs and 

refreshments for all. 
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LLiinnddeenn  PPaarrkk  
SSaattuurrddaayy,,  MMaayy  2200,,  22001177  

99::0000  aamm  ––  ttoo  nnoooonn  
RReeggiissttrraattiioonn  bbeeggiinnss  aatt  88::3300  aamm  

LLuunncchh  wwiillll  sseerrvveedd  aatt  NNoooonn   

This year’s activities: 
• Removal of Invasive 

Species. 

Recommended items to wear 
& bring: 

• Boots or sturdy shoes  
• Long pants & long-sleeve 

shirt 
• Hat 
• Sunscreen 
 

Volunteers should dress 
according to prevailing 

weather conditions.   
 

Mosquito repellent, gloves 
and bags will be provided. 

 
Community, churches, schools, environmental groups, scout troops and 
neighborhood associations are invited to help remove invasive species  

along the Rouge River. 
 

Anyone who wishes to volunteer is asked to call  
Connie J. Folk, Recreation Coordinator at (248) 530-1642. 

 

Volunteers Needed 
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